
 

term  performance of each investment fund and each manager is  

reviewed b y  the  Joint Pension Board at  the  end of each quarter of  the calendar year.  The investment  

consultant  provides  details on relative performance and,  where possible, an attribution analysis for  the 

deviation from the benchmark for  each  manager and investment  fund.  Quarterly reports  received from  the 

investment managers are also provided to the Joint  Pension Board for this review.  T h e  D i r e c t o r ,  

Investments,  or  the A s s o c i a t e  Director, Investments, will be asked to  research certain issues  based on this 

review.  In  assessing performance, in  all c a s e s  the primary emphasis  is performance relative to a  market 

benchmark  and not relative to a  universe of competing managers.  

 

Annual meeting with the Joint Pension Board and Internal Investment Staff/External 
Consultant 
Each year, the Joint Pension Board ensures that the portfolio managed by each

with the regular meetings of the Joint Pension Board. Based on recommendations made by the 
investment consultant and the Director, Investments, or the Associate Director, Investments, the Joint 
Pension Board will discuss changes or issues with the manager. 
 
The Director, Investments, or the 
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When the external investment consultant issues a TERMINATE recommendation, then the Director, 
Investments, or the Associate Director, Investments, will go through the same process as for a 
downgrade to a REVIEW, 
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decision that is in the best interest of the Pension Fund. 
 
The Joint Pension Board may offer a socially responsible investment option on a stand-alone basis. That 
investment option will specifically consider ESG factors in its investment process. The investment option(s) 
offered must provide competitive risk- adjusted returns. 
 
The Joint Pension Board does not require investment managers to take ESG factors into account when 
selecting investments or exercising voting rights. Should investment managers decide to take ESG factors 
into account, the Joint Pension Board requires these factors should only be considered if they are 
expected to have a desirable impact on the risk and return profile of the investment. 
 
In order to monitor the impact of these factors on Plan performance, the Director, Investments, or the 
Associate Director, Investments, will ask all external managers, as part of their annual 


